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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You are advised that the next Local Traffic Committee is scheduled for 18 March 2014, 
commencing at 9.30am at Council Office, 19 Queen Street, Narellan. 
 
Local Traffic Committee members are issued with a full set of business papers of 
proposed items with supportive information where required. Site inspections are 
recommended to help minimize the Committee’s business and improve member’s 
understanding of the issues reported in this Agenda. 
 
Should you require and further information prior to the meeting please contact 
Council’s Traffic Engineer Mr Sophak Eng (4645 5026). 
 
Your sincerely 
 

 
 
VINCE CAPALDI 
DIRECTOR WORKS AND SERVICES 



 

 

Local Traffic Committee 

Background 
 
The Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) is legislated as the Authority responsible for 
the control of traffic on all NSW Roads. In order to deal with the large number and 
range of traffic related matters, RMS has delegated certain aspects of the control of 
traffic on local roads to Council (under the Transport Administration Act 1988). To 
exercise this delegation, Councils must establish a Local Traffic Committee (LTC) and 
obtain the advice of the RMS and NSW Police. 
 
Role of the Committee 
 
The LTC is primarily a technical review and advisory committee which considers the 
technical merits of proposals and ensures that current technical guidelines are 
considered. It provides recommendations to Council on traffic and parking control 
matters and the provision of traffic control facilities and prescribed traffic control 
devices for which Council has delegated authority. The Committee also advises on 
traffic matters arising from development applications (regulatory signage and line 
marking only), special events and road safety issues. 
 
Committee Delegations 
 
The LTC has no decision-making powers. Council must refer all traffic related matters 
to the Local Traffic Committee prior to exercising its delegated functions. Matters 
related to State Roads or functions that have not been delegated to Council must be 
referred directly to the RMS or relevant organisation. 
 
The Committee provides recommendations to Council. Council is not bound by the 
advice of its LTC. Council can choose not to proceed with a recommendation of the 
Local Traffic Committee by not endorsing it at a Council Meeting where the minutes are 
presented.  
 
Should Council wish to act contrary to the advice of the Committee or if that advice is 
not supported unanimously by the Committee members, Council must write to both the 
RMS and NSW Police, who may then choose to appeal to the Regional Traffic 
Committee within 14 days. 
 
Committee Membership 
 
The LTC is made up of four formal voting members. The members are as follows: 
 

 one representative of Council as nominated by Council; 

 one representative of the NSW Police from each Local Area Command (LAC) 
within the LGA; 

 one representative from the RMS; and 

 the local State Member(s) of Parliament (MP) or their nominee. 
 
Where the Council area is represented by more than one MP or covered by more than 
one Police LAC, representatives are only permitted to vote on matters within their 
electorate or LAC. 
 



 

 

The role of the four voting members is to: 
 

 review the information provided to the committee. 

 advise whether or not the technical justification of facilities meet the relevant 
guidelines and standards (facilities include lines, signs and devices). 

 ensure that the recommendations conform to the matters being referred to and 
should be recommended for Council to endorse. 

 
In relation to this:    
 

I. The council representatives and Local Members of Parliament (or 
representative) typically consider the interests of Council and its constituents. 
Both representatives on the Committee provide valued local knowledge. 

II. The Road and Maritime Services (RMS) representative provides advice on 
compliance of the matters with regards to various standards and guidelines. 

III. The NSW Police representative provides input on implications for the road 
network, particularly where a proposal may affect road safety. 

 
The Committee may also have additional informal (non-voting) advisors. These may 
include: 
 

 Council Officers 

 Chamber of Commerce representatives 

 Bus Operator representatives 

 Other representatives as determined from time to time. 
 
The informal advisors are not required to attend every LTC meeting. Their attendance 
is only necessary when items appear on the Agenda which affect their area of 
expertise or responsibility. The informal advisors are not entitled to a vote. 
 
LTC Business Paper 
 
Council is responsible for preparing an LTC agenda and circulates to all formal 
members and informal advisors of the committee approximately one week prior to the 
meeting. This will allow members to fully consider the issues and determine their 
response on each item.  
 
Council encourages each member of the LTC to undertake a site visit prior to 
considering any proposal. Site visits may be undertaken individually or organised with 
Council’s Traffic Engineer(s). 



 

 

COMMON ABBREVIATIONS 

 
 

 

 

 

BCA Building Code of Australia 
CC Construction Certificate 
CLEP Camden Local Environmental Plan 
CP Contributions Plan 
CRSO Community Road Safety Officer 
DA Development Application 
DCP Development Control Plan 
DDCP Draft Development Control Plan 
DPI Department of Planning & Infrastructure 
DoT NSW Department of Transport 
EEP Enhanced Enforcement Programs 
EIA Environmental Impact Assessment 
EIS Environmental Impact Statement 
EP&A Act Environmental Planning & Assessment Act 
GLS Graduated Licensing Scheme 
LEP Local Environmental Plan 
LAP Local Approvals Policy 
LBR Log Book Run 
LGA Local Government Area 
LTC Local Traffic Committee 
MACROC Macarthur Regional Organisation of Councils 
MYDAP Macarthur Young Drivers Assistance Program 
PAMP Pedestrian Access and Mobility Plan 
REP Regional Environmental Plan 
RMS Roads & Maritime Services (incorporating former Roads & Traffic 

Authority) 
RTA Roads and Traffic Authority of NSW (now part of RMS) 
RTC Regional Traffic Committee 
SEPP State Environmental Planning Policy 
SETMP Special Event Transport Management Plan 
SRA State Rail Authority “Rail Corp” 
SREP Sydney Regional Environmental Plan 
SSP School Safety Program 
TCP Traffic Control Plan 
TIA Traffic Impact Assessment 
TMP Traffic Management Plan 
TfNSW Transport for New South Wales, also commonly referred to as the 

NSW Department of Transport 
WSROC Western Sydney Regional Organisation of Councils 
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
 

ORDER OF BUSINESS - LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
 
 

Present 
Apologies  
 
Confirm and adopt Minutes of  the Local Traffic Committee Meeting held 17 December 
2013 
 
Local Traffic Committee Tuesday 18 March 2014 
 

LTC01 Business Arising From The Committee's Last Report ................................. 7  

 
MATTERS OUTSTANDING 

LTC02 Status Of Local Traffic Committee Recommendations And Actions .......... 25  

 
SIGNS, LINES & DEVICES 

LTC03 Mount Annan Drive - Mount Annan - Signs, Line Marking And 
Devices Associated With A Shared Path .................................................. 28 

LTC04 South Circuit, Oran Park - Proposed New School - Sign, Line Marking 
And Devices ............................................................................................. 32 

LTC05 Rodeo Road Gregory Hills - 7-Eleven - Signage, Marking And Device ..... 37 

LTC06 Laura Street, Oran Park - Parking Restrictions Adjacent To Child 
Care Centre .............................................................................................. 41  

 
USE OF PUBLIC ROADS 

LTC07 Cawdor Road / Mitchell Street / John Street, Camden - Camden 
Show 2014, Special Event Transport Management Plan  ......................... 44 

LTC08 Mitchell Street / Larkin Place, Camden - St Paul's Catholic Primary 
School Fete 2014, Proposed Temporary Suspension Of Parking Bays..... 59 

LTC09 Waler Crescent & Bluett Drive, Smeaton Grange - Macarthur 
Collegians Cycling Club Criterion Racing .................................................. 62  

 
OTHER MATTERS 

LTC10 Local Behavioural Campaigns .................................................................. 66  

 
PERMANENT ITEMS 

LTC11 Permanent Items ...................................................................................... 70  

 
BUSINESS WITHOUT NOTICE 
 
DATE OF NEXT LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING - TUESDAY 15 APRIL 
2014 
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC01 

  

SUBJECT: BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE COMMITTEE'S LAST REPORT 
FROM: Director Works & Services  
BINDER: 14/28282     

 

  
The Local Traffic Committee report dated 17 December, 2013 was presented to the  
Council meeting of 28 January, 2014. Council adopted the Local Traffic Committee's 
recommendations without amendment.  
 
 

RECOMMENDED 

That the adoption by Council of the Committee’s report dated 17 December 2013 
be noted. 
 

 

ATTACHMENTS   
 
1. Local Traffic Committee Minutes - December 2013  
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC02 

  

SUBJECT: STATUS OF LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
AND ACTIONS 

FROM: Director Works & Services  
BINDER: 14/28285     

 

  
The Committee is referred to the attached table. 

 
 

RECOMMENDED 

The status report on outstanding Local Traffic Committee recommendations and 
actions be noted. 
 

ATTACHMENTS   
 
1. Local Traffic Committee 18 March 2014 - Attachment 1 - LTC Status report  
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC03 

  

SUBJECT: MOUNT ANNAN DRIVE - MOUNT ANNAN - SIGNS, LINE MARKING 
AND DEVICES ASSOCIATED WITH A SHARED PATH 
 

FROM: Director Works & Services  
TRIM #: 14/30352     

 

  
PURPOSE 
 
To seek Local Traffic Committee concurrence for the installation of signage, line 
marking and devices associated with the proposed shared path on Mount Annan Drive, 
Mount Annan. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
Council has received a proposed signage, line marking and devices plan associated 
with the construction of a new shared path at Mount Annan Drive. The path will provide 
a connection between the Australian Botanic Garden and an existing shared path at 
Mount Annan Drive. The location plan is shown in Attachment 1. 
 
MAIN REPORT 
 
The signage, line marking and device plan has been prepared by Alan A. Lalich & 
Associates Consulting Engineers, on behalf of the Developer, Urban Growth. This 
relates to Development Application DA1052/2012.  
 
The plan, Job No. 0911133, Rev.E has been prepared for the following (Attachment 
2): 

 shared path to provide connection between southern side and northern side 
of Mount Annan Drive; and 

 a pedestrian refuge island in the existing median on Mount Annan Drive with 
associated signage. 
 

The plan is considered to be in accordance with Australian Standards, RMS Australian 
Standard Supplements and NSW Bicycle Guidelines for the placement of regulatory 
signage and line marking. 
 
FINANCIAL AND ASSET MANAGEMENT IMPLICATIONS 
 
The developer will fund the implementation of the signs and line marking. The future 
maintenance of the signs and line marking will be funded through the RMS Block 
Grant. 
 
 
RECOMMENDED 

The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council approves the regulatory signs, 
line marking and devices for a shared path at Mount Annan Drive, Mount Annan, as 
shown on plan, Job No. 0911133, Rev. E, Dated: 27 Aug 2012, subject to: 

i. street lighting levels for a pedestrian refuge island be in accordance with 
Australian Standard AS/NZS 1158, subject to further Council approval of the 
lighting design; and 
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ii. the installation being completed by the applicant at their cost. 
 
 

ATTACHMENTS   
 
1. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014 - Attachment 1 -  Mount Annan Drive  
2. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014 - Attachment 2 -  Mount Annan Drive  
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC04 

  

SUBJECT: SOUTH CIRCUIT, ORAN PARK - PROPOSED NEW SCHOOL - SIGN, 
LINE MARKING AND DEVICES 

FROM: Director Works & Services  
TRIM #: 14/29223     

 

  
ELECTRONIC MEETING ITEM; DATE: 16 January 2014 
 
PURPOSE 
 
To document concurrence already provided by Local Traffic Committee through an 

Electronic Meeting, for signs and line marking associated with the proposed new 

school in South Circuit, Oran Park. 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
Council has received proposed signage, line marking and devices plan associated with 

the construction of a new school in South Circuit, Oran Park. The new school will 

contain a primary school with special education facilities and a high school (future 

development). The school is to serve the residential area known as Oran Park. The 

location plan is shown in Attachment 1. 

 
 
MAIN REPORT 
 
The school site is located in Dick Johnson Drive, Oran Park. The site abuts the Oran 

Park Town mixed use area on the western side, separated by the open space corridor 

providing pedestrian and bicycle access for locals. Vehicular entry/access to the site is 

along the western boundary on South Circuit and leads to two areas of car parking for 

the site. 

 

The proposed regulatory signage, line marking and devices associated with the 

construction of the primary school component being the subject of this report. 

 

The signage and line marking plan has been prepared by Brown Consulting, on behalf 

of the Developer. This relates to Development Application 134/2013. The location plan 

is shown in Attachment 1. 

 

The plans have been prepared for the following (Attachment 2): 

 

 a Children's Crossing on South Circuit at the main gate to the school; 

 a Pedestrian refuge island on South Circuit, approximately 20 metres north of 

Road 22; 

 a Pedestrian refuge island on Road 22, approximately 15 metres west of South 

Circuit; 
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 a Pedestrian refuge island on Road 22, approximately 45 metres east of South 

Circuit; 

 a Bus Bay / Parents Pick Up / Drop Off area on South Circuit, adjacent to the 

school; 

 a Shared path on the eastern side of South Circuit; 

 a Shared path on the northern side of Road 22; 

 No Right turn (R2-6(R)) sign on the northern leg of South Circuit at Road 22; 

 No Right turn (R2-6(R)) sign on the western leg of Road 22 at South Circuit; 

 Stop (R1-1) signs on Road 22 at South Circuit; and 

 No Stopping restrictions on several sections on South Circuit and Road 22. 

 
The plan is considered to be in accordance with Australian Standards and RMS 

supplements for the placement of regulatory signage and line marking, subject to: 

 

1. all E4 line marking at the painted island being changed to E5; 

2. at the proposed bus bay area: 

a. Buses Excepted supplementary sign be removed; 

b. 52metres No Parking bay (Buses Excepted) be converted to 27metres 

Bus Zone (R5-20) at the front of the bay and 25metres of No Parking 

(R5-40) with a notation saying “Buses Excepted” at the rear of the bay; 

c. “Kiss & Ride Area” supplementary sign (R9-302) be installed directly 

under No Parking signs; and 

3. TB line marking at the intersection of Road 22 / South Circuit be replaced with 

TB1. 

 

This item was emailed to voting members of the Local Traffic Committee on 16 January 

2014 and no objections were raised to the proposed recommendation below. The 

recommendation is being adopted by Council, by officer sub-delegation through the 

Construction Certificate for the sub-division.  

 

Electronic 
Meeting 
Reference 

Agreed recommendation of the Local Traffic Committee 

 2014/01 The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council approves the 
regulatory signs and line marking on South Circuit, Oran Park, as shown on 
Dwg No. 810, Rev. 1, subject to:  
   

i. All E4 line marking at the painted island be changed to E5; 
ii. At the proposed bus bay area: 

a. Buses Excepted supplementary sign be removed; 
b. 52 metres No Parking bay (Buses Excepted) be converted to 

27metres Bus Zone (R5-20) at the front of the bay and 25 metres of 
No Parking (R5-40) with “Buses Excepted” notation, at the rear of 
the bay; 

c.  “Kiss & Ride Area” supplementary sign (R9-302) be installed 
directly under No Parking signs; 

iii. TB line marking at the intersection of Road 22 / South Circuit be 
replaced with TB1; 

iv. street lighting levels for traffic facilities and the intersections being in 
accordance with Australian Standard AS/NZS 1158, subject to further 
Council approval of the lighting design; and 



L
T

C
0
4
 

 
 

This is the report submitted to the Local Traffic Committee held on 18 March 2014 - Page 34 

v. the installation being completed by the applicant at their cost. 

 
FINANCIAL AND ASSET MANAGEMENT IMPLICATIONS 
 
The developer will fund the implementation of the signs and line marking. The future 
maintenance of the signs and line marking will be funded through the RMS Block 
Grant. 
 
 
RECOMMENDED 

The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council receives and notes the 
report. 

 

ATTACHMENTS   
 
1. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014 - Attachment 1 - South Circuit  
2. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014 - Attachment 2 - South Circuit  
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC05 

  

SUBJECT: RODEO ROAD GREGORY HILLS - 7-ELEVEN - SIGNAGE, MARKING 
AND DEVICE 

FROM: Director Works & Services  
TRIM #: 14/29230     

 

  
ELECTRONIC MEETING ITEM; DATE: 20 December 2013 
 
PURPOSE 
 
To document concurrence already provided by Local Traffic Committee through an 

Electronic Meeting, for signs and line marking associated with the construction of 7-

Eleven service station. 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
Following comments provided by the Local Traffic Committee, a revised signage and 

line marking plan for the 7 - Eleven development in Rodeo Road, Gregory Hills has 

been submitted to Council.  

 
MAIN REPORT 
 
The revised plans have been prepared by Cardno, on behalf of Dart West. This relates 

to Development Application 1324/2011. The location plan is shown in Attachment 1. 

Attachment 2 shows the revised plan signage and line marking plan. 

 

The plan is considered to be in accordance with AS1742, RMS Delineation Guide and 

RMS AS Supplements subject to: 

 

• No Entry sign (R2-4) at the western exit and Entry and Exit sign at the eastern 

driveway be positioned in a way that they are clearly visible to driver. 

 

This item was emailed to voting members of the Local Traffic Committee on 20 

December 2014 and no objections were raised to the proposed recommendation 

below, subject to the requirement of a Traffic Management Plan to be approved by 

RMS for signage not delegated to Council. The recommendation is being adopted by 

Council, by officer sub-delegation through the Public Road Activity approval for the 

sub-division.  

 

Electronic 
Meeting 
Reference 

Agreed recommendation of the Local Traffic Committee 

 2013/16 Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council approves the 
regulatory signs, lines and devices in Rodeo Road, Gregory Hills, as 
indicated in Drawing No. NA50613052-CC050, Revision F, subject to: 
i. R2-6(R), R9-225 and R2-4 signage being subject to further 

approval of a Traffic Management Plan by RMS; 
ii. C1 line of the turning lane being curtailed adjacent to the end of 
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the BB line; 
iii. BB1 lines being replaced with BB lines; 
iv. Entry signs at the eastern driveway be positioned in a way that 

they are clearly visible to driver; 
v. Exit signs at the eastern driveway  be positioned in a way that 

they are clearly visible to driver; 
vi. Street lighting levels for devices and intersections being in 

accordance with Australian Standard AS/NZS 1158, subject to 
further Council approval of the lighting design; and 

vii. the installation being completed by the applicant at their cost. 
 

 
FINANCIAL AND ASSET MANAGEMENT IMPLICATIONS 
 
The developer will fund the implementation of the signs and line marking. The future 
maintenance of the signs and line marking will be funded through the RMS Block 
Grant. 
 
 
RECOMMENDED 

The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council receives and notes the 
report. 

 

ATTACHMENTS   
 
1. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014 - Attachment 1-  Rodeo Road  
2. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014 - Attachment 2- Rodeo Road  
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC06 

  

SUBJECT: LAURA STREET, ORAN PARK - PARKING RESTRICTIONS 
ADJACENT TO CHILD CARE CENTRE  

FROM: Director Works & Services  
TRIM #: 14/30164      

 

  

PURPOSE OF REPORT 

To document concurrence already provided by Local Traffic Committee through an 
Electronic Meeting, for signs and line marking associated with the proposed new 
school in South Circuit, Oran Park. 
 

BACKGROUND 

Council has received a proposed signage plan associated with the construction of new 
childcare facility in Seton Street, Oran Park. The site is bounded by Peter Brock Drive, 
Central Avenue, Laura Street and Seton Street. The childcare centre will accommodate 
130 children and there will be 36 parking spaces provided on site. The plan is shown in 
Attachment 1. 
 

MAIN REPORT 

The childcare facility is located in Seton Street, Oran Park and bounded by Peter Brock 
Drive, Central Avenue, Seton Street and Laura Street. Vehicular entry/access to the 
site is along the southern boundary on Laura Street via two entry and exit driveways. 
 
The signposting plan has been prepared by McLaren Traffic Engineering. This relates 
to Development Application 703/2012. The signposting plan 160114 is shown as 
Attachment 1 and is recommended for approval with an additional 3P (R5-3) on Laura 
Street to what is shown on the plan. 
 
This item was emailed to voting members of the Local Traffic Committee on 4 February 
2014 and no objections were raised to the proposed recommendation below. The 
recommendation is being adopted by Council, by officer sub-delegation through the 
Construction Certificate for the sub-division 
 

Electronic 
Meeting 
Reference 

Agreed recommendation of the Local Traffic Committee 

2014/03 That the Traffic Committee recommend the installation of the 
signage as per the signposting plan 160114 with the addition of a 
repeater 3P (R5-3) on Laura Street. 

 

 

FINANCIAL AND ASSET MANAGEMENT IMPLICATIONS 
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The developer will fund the implementation of the signs and line marking. The future 
maintenance of the signs and line marking will be funded through the RMS Block 
Grant. 
 
 
 

RECOMMENDED 

The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council receives and notes the 
report. 
 
 

 

ATTACHMENTS   
 
1. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014- Attachment 1 - Laura Street  
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC07 

  

SUBJECT: CAWDOR ROAD / MITCHELL STREET / JOHN STREET, CAMDEN - 
CAMDEN SHOW 2014, SPECIAL EVENT TRANSPORT MANAGEMENT 
PLAN  

FROM: Director Works & Services  
BINDER: 14/28301     

 

  

PURPOSE OF REPORT 

To seek Local Traffic Committee concurrence for the proposed traffic management 
arrangements associated with the Camden Show, to be held on Friday 4 and Saturday 
5 April, 2014. 

BACKGROUND 

The Camden Show Society Inc. has submitted a Special Event Transport Management 
Plan which provides details of arrangements on how traffic will be managed during the 
course of the Camden Show in 2014. This includes pedestrian safety barriers and 
traffic control measures on Cawdor Road and Mitchell Street, Camden, similar to 
arrangements in recent years. The Show Society is also planning a street parade on 
Friday afternoon between 4.00pm and 4.30pm, instigating a part closure of John Street 
for that period. 

MAIN REPORT 

The Camden Show is programmed to take place on Friday 4 and Saturday 5 April, 
2014 between 6.00am and 11.30pm.  The annual event takes place in Onslow Park 
and the Bicentennial Equestrian Park.  It is anticipated the event will attract 
approximately 30,000 participants and visitors.  
 
Off street parking for 1,300 vehicles has been identified within the confines of the event 
site. Fifty parking spaces for people with disabilities have been identified in the 
Oxley/Mitchell Streets Carpark.   
 
As in previous years it is proposed to conduct a fireworks display on the Saturday 
evening from approximately 9.00pm to 9.30pm.  
 
As an additional traffic control measure to previous years, the applicant has proposed 
to close John Street between Mitchell Street and Exeter Street. This closure is only 
required when there is a long queue on John Street. Marshall’s will be provided at 
either end to enable access to the school and church sites. 
 
The applicant has consulted representatives from the school and church advising them 
of the proposed arrangements. There are no other active frontages on this section of 
John Street. 
 
This year, the Show Society is planning a moving street parade from 4.00pm to 4.30pm 
on Friday 4 April, 2014. The parade will incorporate up to twelve vehicles, some of 
which will be drawn by oxen and/or horses.  The parade procession will be marshalled 
at the closed section of John Street. The route heads south along John Street, west 
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along Argyle Street to the intersection with Murray Street, around the roundabout 
heading east back along Argyle Street, left on John Street, the north to finish at the 
section of closed road. The applicant has consulted with Busways advising them of the 
proposed arrangements. It is proposed that, as in previous years, the event is 
designated as Class 2. 
 
A Special Event Transport Management Plan has been prepared (see Attachment 1) 
incorporating a Traffic Control Plan (Dwg No. 07448E) (see Attachment 2) detailing 
the following elements: 
 
Access and egress for the event  
(Traffic Control Plan - Sheet 1) 
 

 Exeter Street (western end) - vehicular access / egress for parking in Onslow Park 
and Bicentennial Equestrian Park via ticket booths; 

 Cawdor Road (western side opposite the Camden RSL Club) - vehicular parking in 
the Bicentennial Equestrian Park; 

 Cawdor Road (eastern side) - 40 metres No Stopping south of the RSL Club exit; 

 Mitchell Street (west of intersection with Oxley Street) - pedestrian access / egress 
via turnstiles west of car park; vehicular access/egress for people with disabilities 
accessed through the barriers at the intersection;  

 Argyle Street (opposite the end of Murray Street) - pedestrian access / egress via 
turnstiles set 12 metres from footpath to allow for queuing. Limited egress between 
5.00 pm and 11.30 pm; and 

 Cawdor Road / Onslow Park carpark roundabout - pedestrian egress after 5.00 pm. 
 
Cawdor Road / Argyle Street 
(Traffic Control Plan - Sheets 1 and 2) 
 
Traffic control measures proposed for Cawdor Road and Argyle Street are: 

 road closure of Onslow Park entrance / exit off the roundabout intersection with 
Cawdor Road; 

 barriers and bollards to close the road and associated "Side Road Closed Ahead" 
and "Changed Traffic Conditions Ahead" signs; 

 reallocation of the unrestricted parallel parking on the northwest side of Cawdor 
Road from Onslow Park roundabout to Argyle Street to No Parking "Set Down and 
Pick Up Area";  

 reallocation of the unrestricted parallel parking on the southeast side of Cawdor 
Road from Onslow Park roundabout to Argyle Street to "No Stopping"; 

 pedestrian barriers to control pedestrian flow in the vicinity of the Cawdor Road / 
Argyle Street / Murray Street roundabout; and 

 reallocation of 40 metres unrestricted parallel parking on the southeast side of 
Cawdor Road southwest of the exit from the RSL Club to "No Stopping". 

 
Mitchell Street 
(Traffic Control Plan - Sheets 1 and 3) 
 
Traffic control measures proposed for Mitchell Street are: 

 road closure between the intersection with Oxley Street and Onslow Park; 

 barriers to close the road and associated "Road Closed" and "Detour" signs; 

 reallocation of the angle parking bays on the north side between Oxley Street and 
John Street to Bus Zone from 8.00 am to 4.00 pm on Friday 4 April, 2014 and No 
Parking "Set Down and Pick Up Area" from 4.00pm on Friday 4 April to 12 midnight 
on Saturday 5 April, 2014; 
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 traffic controllers placed at the road closure and the angle parking bays; 

 reallocation of the unrestricted Oxley/Mitchell Streets Carpark to parking for people 
with disabilities; 

 barriers between the Woolworths Carpark in the Oxley/Mitchell Streets Carpark; 
and 

 directional signage indicating parking for people with disabilities. 
 
John Street / Street Parade 
(Traffic Control Plan - Sheets 1, 4 and 5) 
 
Traffic control measures proposed for John Street are: 

 road closure between the intersection with Mitchell Street and Exeter Street; 

 barriers to close the road and associated "Road Closed" signs and local access 
sign; 

 u-turn facility and associated No Stopping at the northern end;  

 advanced warning signage indicating the closure and location of Camden Show car 
parking; 

 traffic controller placed at the southern end of Mitchell Street to facilitate access to 
the Camden Uniting Church and Camden Public School; 

 during the street parade, traffic controllers placed at all the side roads to prevent 
interference of the parade; and 

 NSW Police control of the street parade. 
 
Variable Message Signs 
 
Four variable message signs have been proposed for the event, on Cawdor Road 
(west side between Sheathers Lane and Barsden Street), Argyle Street (south side 
between Cowpasture Bridge and Rotary Cowpasture Reserve Entrance), Macquarie 
Grove Road (east side between Exeter Street and Camden Airport and Old Hume 
Highway (west side) between Rosalie Avenue and Kelloway Avenue). The variable 
message signs will give prior warning of the Camden Show, parking arrangements and 
the street parade. 

FINANCIAL AND ASSET MANAGEMENT IMPLICATIONS 

The Camden Show Society Inc. has paid the $100 Special Event Transport 
Management Plan application fee.  

CONCLUSION 

The measures proposed in the Special Event Transport Management Plan, as a Class 
2 event, have worked effectively in recent years to safely control pedestrian and vehicle 
movement during the Camden Show.  It is recommended that the event, with these 
associated measures, is supported subject to the conditions listed below. 
 
 

RECOMMENDED 

The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council: 
(a) approves the following temporary measures between 5.00am and 12 

midnight on Friday 4 and Saturday 5 April, 2014 as per the Special Event 
Transport Management Plan and the associated certified Traffic Control 
Plans (Dwg 07448E Sheets 1 to 5)  for the Camden Show 2014 and Street 
Parade: 
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i. closure of Mitchell Street from Oxley Street to Onslow Park; 
ii. closure of John Street between Exeter Street and Mitchell Street, 

except for local access; 
iii. reallocation of the unrestricted angle parking bays on the north side of 

Mitchell Street between Oxley Street and John Street to Bus Zone 
(8.00am to 4.00pm on Friday 4 April  2014); 

iv. reallocation of the unrestricted angle parking bays on the north side of 
Mitchell Street between Oxley Street and John Street to No Parking 
(4.00pm on Friday 4 April  2014 to 12 midnight on Saturday 5 April 
2014); 

v. reallocation of all unrestricted parking spaces in the Oxley/Mitchell 
Streets Carpark to parking for people with disabilities; 

vi. reallocation of the unrestricted parallel parking on the northwest side 
of Cawdor Road from Onslow Park roundabout to Argyle Street to No 
Parking;  

vii. reallocation of the unrestricted parallel parking on the southeast side of 
Cawdor Road from Onslow Park roundabout to Argyle Street to "No 
Stopping"; 

viii. pedestrian barriers around the Cawdor Road / Argyle Street / Murray 
Street roundabout; 

ix. reallocation of 40 metres unrestricted parallel parking on the southeast 
side of Cawdor Road southwest of the exit from the RSL Club to "No 
Stopping";  

x. Variable Message Signs at Cawdor Road between Sheathers Lane and 
Barsden Street, Argyle Street between Cowpasture Bridge and Rotary 
Cowpasture Reserve, Macquarie Grove Road between Exeter Street and 
Camden Airport and Old Hume Highway between Rosalie Avenue and 
Kelloway Avenue; and 

 
(b) approval is subject to the following conditions: 

i. the event be classified as a Class 2 event under the RTA Guide to 
Traffic and Transport Management for Special Events, Version 3.4; 

ii. traffic management arrangements be implemented in accordance with 
the approved Special Event Transport Management Plan and 
associated certified Traffic Control Plans;  

iii. access for emergency vehicles be maintained at all times;  
iv. the organisers obtain NSW Police concurrence to the Special Event 

approval;  
v. the organisers provide proof of a minimum $20 million Public Liability 

Insurance Policy noting Council as an interested party;  
vi. temporary signage associated with the Traffic Control Plan be installed 

and removed at the end of the event at no cost to Council; 
vii. traffic management arrangements are advertised in local newspapers, 

and on street signage a minimum of  7 days prior to the event;  
viii. businesses along the street parade route are notified in writing, a 

minimum of  7 days prior to the event;  
ix. emergency services (as advised by Council), local bus companies and 

Camden Wollondilly Cabs are notified of the traffic management 
arrangements, a minimum of  7 days prior to the event;   

x. a disestablishment plan for temporary signage is submitted to Council 
prior to the event start date; and 

xi. the organisers securing any other necessary consents as advised by 
Council. 

 

ATTACHMENTS   
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1. Local Traffic Committee _18 March 2014_Attachment 1 - CAMDEN SHOW 

TRAFFIC PLAN 
 

2. Local Traffic Committee_18 March 2014_Attachment 2 - CAMDEN SHOW 
TRAFFIC PLAN 
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC08 

  

SUBJECT: MITCHELL STREET / LARKIN PLACE, CAMDEN - ST PAUL'S 
CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL FETE 2014, PROPOSED TEMPORARY 
SUSPENSION OF PARKING BAYS 

FROM: Director Works & Services  
BINDER: 14/29322     

 

  

PURPOSE OF REPORT 

To seek the concurrence of the Local Traffic Committee for the temporary suspension 
of parking within ten spaces in Camden CBD, to facilitate the St Paul's Catholic Primary 
School Fete, to be held on Saturday 17 May, 2014. 

BACKGROUND 

St Paul's Catholic Primary School has written to Council requesting traffic management 
measures to facilitate the operation of a school fete. The measures include temporarily 
placing barriers in parking spaces in Mitchell Street, between John and Elizabeth 
Street, and the Larkin Place carpark. 

MAIN REPORT 

Council has been advised by the Parents and Friends Association of St Paul's Catholic 
Primary School, of a planned fete at the school on Saturday 17th May, 2014. Based on 
the proposed restrictions, the fete does not warrant a Special Event Transport 
Management Plan, as the impact on the public road network is manageable without 
additional traffic control. The school has requested the suspension of parking bays in 
Mitchell Street and Larkin Place for 48 hours, to improve pedestrian safety and to 
facilitate the movement of heavy vehicles supplying fairground equipment to the event. 
 
The affected parking spaces are shown in Attachment 1. The affected spaces are four 
angle parking bays on Mitchell Street (two on either side of the school entrance), and 
six parking spaces in Larkin Place (three on either side of the school entrance).  
 
The temporary loss of parking provision during this event is considered to have minimal 
impact. 
 
In previous years, access for school buses has been impeded when accessing bus 
stops in John Street.  The event organiser will be required to advise heavy vehicle 
drivers not to stop in the school Bus Zone on John Street, when supplying equipment 
during the hours of operation. 

FINANCIAL AND ASSET MANAGEMENT IMPLICATIONS 

There are no financial or asset management implications. 
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CONCLUSION  

Council has received a request to suspend parking bays using barrier boards, to 
improve pedestrian safety and also to facilitate the access of heavy vehicles supplying 
equipment for a fete at St Paul's Catholic Primary School on Saturday 17 May, 2014. 
 
  
 
 

RECOMMENDED 

The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council gives concurrence for the 
suspension of parking bays in Mitchell Street and Larkin Place, Camden, from 
6pm on Thursday, 15th May 2014 until 6pm on Saturday, 17th May 2014, to 
facilitate the St Paul's Catholic Primary School Fete, subject to: 
 

i. the organisers providing proof of a minimum $20 million Public Liability 
Insurance, noting Council as an interested party; and  

ii. the organisers advising suppliers and drivers of fairground vehicles 
accessing the school site, of the entry / exit arrangements, parking 
requirements and the operation of the School Bus Zone in John Street. 

 

ATTACHMENTS   
 
1. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014 -TC01 - Mitchell Street  
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC09 

  

SUBJECT: WALER CRESCENT & BLUETT DRIVE, SMEATON GRANGE - 
MACARTHUR COLLEGIANS CYCLING CLUB CRITERION RACING 

FROM: Director Works & Services  
TRIM #: 14/29359     

 

  
ELECTRONIC MEETING ITEM; DATE: 24 February 2014 

PURPOSE OF REPORT 

To document concurrence already provided by Local Traffic Committee through an 
Electronic Meeting, for the temporary closure of Waler Crescent and Bluett Drive 
(north-east of Anderson Road only), Smeaton Grange, for the operation of Sunday 
cycle races by Macarthur Collegians Cycle Club. 

BACKGROUND 

Macarthur Collegians Cycling Club has again applied to Council for approval to close 
some roads in Smeaton Grange on Sunday mornings to conduct races on the isolated 
loop of Waler Crescent and part of Bluett Drive, north-east of Anderson Road.  

MAIN REPORT 

On Sunday 16th March, the applicant is requesting to hold an extended racing event 
for the annual Macarthur Open and this is planned to run from 7:00am until 2:00pm. 
During this event, both Bluett Drive and Waler Crescent will be closed to traffic. 
However local access to businesses will be maintained at all times. Attachment 1 
shows locality map and Attachment 2 shows the Traffic Control Plan. 
 
The applicant has undertaken consultation with business occupants in the affected 
area. To this day, Council understands that there is no correspondence objecting to the 
event.  
 
It should be noted that Council and NSW Police reserve the right to amend or withdraw 
its approval should the further development in the estate take place or business 
operations and needs change. Any such change would be provided with a minimum of 
7 days notice to the club. 
 
This item was emailed to voting members of the Local Traffic Committee on 24 
February 2014 and no objections were raised. 
 

Electronic 
Meeting 
Reference 

Agreed recommendation of the Local Traffic Committee 

2014/02 The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council gives 
concurrence for the proposed closure of Waler Crescent and Bluett 
Drive, north-east of the intersection with Anderson Road for the 
proposed extended racing event to be held on Sunday 16th March 
2014 from 7.00am to 2.00pm, subject to conditions provided by the 
Local Traffic Committee previously. 
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RECOMMENDED 

The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council receives and notes the 
report. 
 

 

ATTACHMENTS   
 
1. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014 -Attachment 1 - Criterium Cycle Races  
2. Local Traffic Committee - 18 March 2014 -Attachment 2 - Criterium Cycle Races  
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC10 

  

SUBJECT: LOCAL BEHAVIOURAL CAMPAIGNS 
FROM: Director Works & Services  
BINDER: 14/28289     

 

  
PURPOSE 
 
To advise the Local Traffic Committee of local behavioural campaigns being 
undertaken to improve road safety and community safety in the Camden Local 
Government Area. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Community and Road Safety Action Plan (CRSAP) is developed on a yearly basis 
to provide direction to the Community Road Safety Officer (CRSO). Projects and 
programs that are implemented in the Camden Local Government Area (LGA) are 
developed from both research and statistical analysis undertaken.  
   
Below is an outline of progress of projects being implemented in the 2013/14 financial 
year. 
 
MAIN REPORT 
 

Project  Target Issue Current Status 

RBT Plan B 
Campaign 

Drink Driving 
To educate & inform the 
community about the 
dangers of drink driving, to 
influence responsible road 
safety behaviour, and to 
work with Camden LAC to 
reduce the incidence of 
drink driving. 

CRSO continues to work with Camden 
Highway Patrol and the Camden Liquor 
Accord on coordinated approaches to 
reduce the incidence of drink driving. 
Breath testing machines have been 
organised through RMS and will be 
installed at selected venues over the 
Christmas, New Year, Easter and Anzac 
Day period. Plan B promotional material 
has been made available to licensed 
venues in the Camden LGA to further 
promote the Drink Drive message.  

Drive 2 Stay 
Alive – Year 
11 Students 

Young drivers  
In-school program designed 
to provide road safety 
awareness to young drivers 
and reduce the incidence of 
casualty and fatality crashes 
in young drivers. The 
sessions include information 
about highway policing, 
drug and alcohol 
impairment, licensing and 
heavy vehicle awareness 

The program has concluded for 2013/14 
at four high schools, presenting to 
approximately 600 year 11 students. A 
debrief meeting was held on 22 
November to discuss any necessary 
program improvements or changes for 
the following year. All schools in this 
year’s program have indicated a wish to 
continue and Council is planning to run 
the program at all the allocated high 
schools again in the 2014/15 financial 
year, subject to funding and approval.  



L
T

C
1
0
 

 
 

This is the report submitted to the Local Traffic Committee held on 18 March 2014 - Page 67 

Project  Target Issue Current Status 

School 
Safety 
Program 

Vulnerable road users, 
pedestrians, road users 
around schools 
Program designed to 
address road safety issues 
around schools, improve 
safety and education 
amongst road users, 
parents and students in 
school zones 

The School Safety Program is scheduled 
to be rolled out at Narellan Vale Public 
School on 25 & 26 March, Currans Hill 
Public School on 8 & 9 April and Cobbitty 
Public School on 13 & 14 May 2014. 
Additionally school safety assessments 
have been undertaken at Camden South 
Public School, Mawarra Public School, 
Magdalene Catholic School, Elizabeth 
Macarthur High School and Camden 
High School. Most of these issues have 
been traffic related and will be referred to 
the Traffic Committee as appropriate. 
Additionally, the new Oran Park Public 
School opened in 2014, and the CRSO 
has met with the school to discuss the 
program and school safety in general. 
The Yellow Pedestrian Safety Line has 
been installed at this school.  
 

Slow Down Speed 
Raise awareness and 
reduce the incidence of 
speeding on local roads. 
Work with Camden LAC to 
further reduce the incidence 
of speeding. 

50km/hour Slow Down bus shelter ads 
are still in place at identified sites 
throughout the LGA where the 50 km/hr 
general urban speed limit applies. CRSO 
is continuing to work with Camden LAC 
Highway Patrol to address speed 
complaints from residents. 
CRSO continues to forward any resident 
speed or traffic complaints to Camden 
LAC Traffic Services and HWP for 
investigation as necessary.  

Choose 
Right Buckle 
Right 

Child Restraints 
To educate and increase 
awareness of the 
importance of correct child 
restraint use and fitting. To 
provide free child restraint 
fitting and checking days to 
the community. 

The schedule for 2014 has been 
confirmed and the first date for 2014 as 
held on 6 March 2014 with approximately 
25 vehicles having their child restraints 
fitted and / or checked. The next 
scheduled child restraint fitting and 
checking day will be held on 5 June 
2014. 

Macarthur 
Young 
Drivers 
Assistance 
Program 
(MYDAP) 

Disadvantaged young 
drivers 
To assist young people to 
obtain the minimum 120 
hours driving experience 
required to get a P1 licence. 

In total the program was successful in 
assisting 6 disadvantaged young people 
in the Camden Local Government Area 
to obtain their P1 licence through 
provision of funded driving lessons. The 
program is now complete.  

Graduated 
Licensing 
Scheme 
Workshops 
(GLS) 

Parents and supervisors of 
learner drivers 
Educational workshops for 
parents and supervisors of 
learner drivers, delivered to 
assist awareness and 
knowledge of the graduated 
licensing scheme. 

This program has not yet commenced in 
the 2013/14 financial year. The next 
workshop is planned to run in April 2014. 
Previous attendees of the Log Book Run 
events will be sent a letter advising them 
of the workshop in addition to it being 
promoted through the local newspaper.   
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Project  Target Issue Current Status 

Log Book 
Run (LBR) – 
Drives for 
Learners In 
Macarthur 

Young drivers 
Increase on road 
experience obtained by 
learner drivers and 
disseminate road safety 
messages and resources 

The program schedule for 2014 has been 
confirmed with the first event for the year 
being held on Sunday 16 March 2014. A 
new daytime route is currently under 
development with the expectation that it 
will be ready to be rolled out in 2014.  

Community 
Safety Plan 

General community safety 
Identify and introduce 
community safety programs 
and initiatives in the 
Camden LGA as 
appropriate. 

CRSO continues to work on identifying 
and implementing community safety 
programs, audits and works as 
appropriate.  
Community safety audits were conducted 
in Currans Hill in conjunction with Police. 
This was done is response to residents 
complaints regarding anti-social 
behaviour in the area. CRSO continues 
to work with the Camden Police Crime 
Prevention Officer to monitor and 
address community safety issues as they 
arise.  

Park Smart Community safety, Steal 
from Motor Vehicle offences 

A local roll out of this program 
commenced in 2014, targeting local 
shopping centre car parks. The program 
was rolled out at Mount Annan 
Marketplace car park on 16 January 
2014. Dates have also been confirmed 
for 21 March at Harrington Park Plaza 
and 22 May at Narellan Town Centre. 
The program will also be rolled out at 
Macarthur, Campbelltown and Leumeah 
train stations again. This will be done in 
partnership with Campbelltown Council 
and Police and be conducted in May 
2014. 

Camden 
Liquor 
Accord 

Drink Driving, community 
safety, alcohol related 
issues 
Implementing programs and 
educating the community to 
reduce the incidence of 
alcohol related problems, 
drink driving and anti social 
behaviour. 

CRSO continues to work through the 
Camden Liquor Accord to implement and 
address community and road safety 
issues related to alcohol consumption.  
 
The last Camden Liquor Accord meeting 
was held on 26 February 2014.  
 
The Liquor Accord actively worked with 
Council and Police to assist in promoting 
the drink drive message over the 
Christmas and New Year period and will 
do so again over the Easter and Anzac 
Day period.  
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Project  Target Issue Current Status 

Bike Safety 
Awareness 
Program 

Bike safety 
To promote safe cycling. An 
in-school bike safety 
education program aimed to 
teach best safety practices 
when riding a bicycle. 

Evaluation is currently being undertaken 
to determine the sustainability of the 
program and what funding would be 
required.  
Options such as outsourcing the event to 
the CARES facility at Campbelltown is 
currently being considered.  
 

“LOOK” 
markings 

Pedestrian Safety The stencilling has been installed at over 
30 sites within the Camden LGA, 
targeting mid intersection crossing 
points, where there are pedestrian 
refuges but no pedestrian crossings. An 
audit has been conducted to ensure that 
all stencils have been installed as per the 
work instruction.   

 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
Program funding has been provided in 2013/14 through Roads and Maritime Services 
grant funding ($11,000) and Council funding ($19,300) as approved and endorsed at 
the meeting of Ordinary Council on 23 July 2013. A further $2,000 has been allocated 
by the RMS for the “LOOK” stencilling accepted at the meeting of Ordinary Council on 
12 November 2013.   

 
 

RECOMMENDED 

The Local Traffic Committee recommends that Council receives and notes the 
Local Behavioural Campaigns report for March 2014. 
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LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
LTC11 

  

SUBJECT: PERMANENT ITEMS 
FROM: Director Works & Services  
BINDER: 14/28292     

 

  
 
(i) Bike Plan Implementation 

 
Council is currently updating the Bike Plan. The Cycling Advisory Group met on 
13 February 2014. 
 
Council has been successful in securing $174,000 from the RMS Cycleways 
Program for 2013/14 towards the construction of a pedestrian / bicycle shared 
bridge, to replace Little Sandy Bridge.  

 
(ii) Pedestrian Access Mobility Plan (PAMP) 

 
A design for the upgrade of the existing pedestrian refuge crossing on Cawdor 
Road, adjacent to Camden RSL, is complete. A funding application has been 
submitted to the RMS PAMP Program for 2014/15. 
 
A concept design for the upgrade of the crossing point on Welling Drive at Hines 
Place is complete. A funding application has been made to the RMS PAMP 
Program for 2014/2015.  
 

  
(iii) Black Spot Identification/Evaluation/Treatment 
 

Crash data analysis for Blackspot Funding for the 2014/15 financial year has now 
been completed as reported to the Committee in October 2013 as follows: 
 

 A section of Raby Road, 250m south of Macarthur Grange Country 
Club entrance – shoulder improvement. 

 Several sections of Cut Hill Road and Coates Park Drive – vegetation 
clearance and shoulder improvement.    

 Intersection of Burragorang Road and Cawdor Road – install 
dedicated right turn lane on Burragorang Road. 
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(iv) Upcoming Major Works/Events 
 

Location Date (s) Major Works / Event 

John Street between 
Mitchell Street and Exeter 
Street, Camden CBD 

4 & 5 April 2014 Camden Show 2014 

Various Streets in Camden 
CBD 

25 April 2014 ANZAC Day 2014 

Camden Valley Way Ongoing 2014 Closure of local side roads 
along Camden Valley Way 
at Springfield Road, 
Catherine Fields Road, 
Deepfields Road and Dwyer 
Road. 

 
 

RECOMMENDED 

That items (i) to (iv) be noted. 
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